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To all Home Groups and GSR’s: 
Please note that attending District Committee meetings, and Area Assemblies is part of 
the GSR’s job description. Also, part of the GSR’s responsibility is to make information 
from the District and Area known to his/her Home Group members, and the Group 
information known to the District and Area. If a GSR fails to do these things he/she 
denies the group the right of participation guaranteed in the Fourth Concept for World 
Service. If a GSR is unable to attend any of the required events, their Alternate GSR 
should. If a GSR has no desire to attend and participate, elect another GSR. 
(Refer to the AA Service Manual and Twelve Concepts for World Service) 

Many thanks to all GSR’s and interested members who have been involved in General 
Service at the district level. Keep coming back! District 41 still needs the participation of 
all the groups through their GSR’s to help us move forward. 

This month we have revision of our District Guidelines to deal with. We need as much 
input as possible to effectively guide us in serving all the groups in Johnstown. 

On August 21st, 2005 the Area 60 Third Quarterly meeting will be held at the Butler Days 
Inn. It is not a requirement for GSR’s to attend and participate, however, it certainly 
would help me to do my job as DCM to have input from as many GSR’s as possible. 

Tentatively a Special Fall Assembly is scheduled for October 9th, 2005 at the Butler Days 
Inn. Specifically, revision of the Area 60 Guidelines will be addressed. Attendance and 
participation at Area assemblies is part of the GSR’s duties. Please try to attend or send 
your alternate. 

As always, all General Service functions may be attended by any AA member, including 
all District and Area events. All interested members are encouraged to do so. 


